UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA  17241

March 17, 2020 Meeting Minutes
The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met on Tuesday March 17, 2020 at the Township Building, located at 455 Whiskey Run Road, Newville, PA  17241.  Kingsley Blasco called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.

Present:
Heidi Clevenger, Adam Cohick, Kingsley Blasco, and Valerie Mowery
Visitors:
Jesse Wallace, Steve Wiser, Paul Diehl.
Approval of Minutes:  Adam motioned to approve the February 18, 2020 Meeting Minutes, Heidi seconded; all were in favor.
Treasurer’s Report:  Adam motioned to approve the February 18, 2020 Treasurer’s Report, Heidi seconded; all were in favor.
Visitors: 

Paul Diehl from 20 Gameland Road was present to find out what they are going to do about Gameland Road.  Kingsley Blasco said there would be someone to go out and take a look at it and figure out what the next step is going to be. 

Jesse Wallace from FHC 47 gave the monthly fire incident report.

Steve Wiser was present to discuss why we no longer have a Code enforcement Officer and Adam explained that he resigned in early 2019 and that is when we went to PA code Alliance for the Land Use Permits.
Correspondence: 
Kingsley looked over the correspondence and made mention of what was important.
Old Business:  


Scott Shildt and Tim Cormany from Martin & Martin discussed the Upper Mifflin Athletic Park Grant and the improvements of the Gym.  They informed that the Grant was going to be a $70,000.00 dollar project total with the Grant making up $50,000.00 and a Township match of 20,000.00.  A Township meeting will be held at the Township Building on March 31, 2020 at 7:00.  It will be announced in the Valley Times Star on March 25, 2020.

Four District 4 Septic second notice letters where returned. Valerie is going to find out the current property owners and send another letter to the correct owners.

New Business:  

Michael Nowaks brother in law put a driveway in on Roxburry Road and it is blocking their driveways of other residents.  Heidi is going to inform them that it is a Civil Matter and she will also contact Penn Dot.

Penn Dot is replacing a bridge on Roxbury  Road over the tributary of Three Square Hollow Run.  Bob Shively is going to check with Emergency Services to see if it is going to impact them.
Solicitor’s Report:  

Allied Attorneys was not present and there was nothing new to report.

Road Master:  

There was nothing new to report.
Permit Report: 
There was 3 new land use checklist, 1 new Septic Permit applications, 2  New Septic Permits and 1 new Land Use Permit.
Bob Shively:  

Bob went over Coronavirus and what FEMA is doing.

Approval of Bills: 
 Adam motioned to approve the bills for payment, Heidi seconded; all were in favor.

Approval of Additional Monthly Expenditures for Payment: 
 Adam motioned, Heidi seconded; all were in favor.

Personnel: 

The Board voted on hiring Steve Wiser as part-time road Crew at $20.00 dollars an hour.  Heidi motioned, Adam seconded; all were in favor.
The Board voted to meet in executive session after the meeting’s adjournment.
Adjournment: Heidi motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 pm, Adam seconded; all were in favor.
Secretary,
Valerie J. Mowery
